#### October 3, 2022

The Town Council of the Town of Fowler met at the Town Hall on the 3<sup>rd</sup> day of October, 2022 at the hour of 6:00 P.M., for a meeting pursuant to call in accordance with the rules of the Council. The meeting was called to order by Pat Claire, Town Council Member. On call of the roll of the members of the Council were shown to be present or absent as follows:

Present: Linda Brouillette, Pat Claire, Mike Sanders

Absent: Jason Fisher

Also Present: John Budreau, Gail Lange, Lee Klemme, Nate Besse, Bill Burton

### **Disconnect Hearing**

No one was present for the disconnect hearing. Pat Claire motioned to proceed with disconnects. Mike Sanders seconds the motion. All in favor, motion carried.

### **Approval of Prior Minutes**

Mike Sanders made the motion to approve the September 19<sup>th</sup> minutes. Pat Claire seconds. All in favor motion carried.

#### **Unfinished Business**

Linda Brouillette stated that Pat Claire will be the liaison over the Police Dept and Fire Dept for the remainder of the year.

#### **New Business**

Pat Claire stated that the County is asking to acquire some property up to half an acre by the highway garage that would be by the retention basin. They are planning to add on to the current building and put a road in from their driveway to the back of the Quonset shed is. They do plan on tearing down the Quonset shed. Pat Claire motioned to allow the county have this part of the property. Mike Sanders seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

#### Misc. Business

Mike Sanders stated that there had been a complaint by a bus driver that the trees on Washington are obstructing views. Mike stated that it is State Policy, even though it's on the St Rd 55, if it is inside Town's limit to let the Town control what is in Town limits. Discussion was held on the future project of St. Rd 55/Washington St. and the Council decided to let the State handle it. Mike Sanders was going to look into it further.

### **Department Heads**

Bill Burton stated that Friday, Oct 7 is Fire Prevention at Prairie Crossing at 9:00 and Sacred Heart is at 1:00.

Lee Klemme told the Council that they have received the new SUV for the Police Dept. He also stated that the other car has been repaired.

John Budreau told the Council they are getting the Leaf machine ready for fall.

## Claims

Pat Claire motioned to accept the claims. Mike Sanders seconds. All in favor. Motion carried.

# Adjournment

With no further business, Linda Brouillette motions to adjourn. Pat Claire seconds the motion. All in favor motion carried.

Approved:

Linda Brouillette, Council President

Attest:

Sara Pinley, Clerk Treasurer